
 The 31st Annual Kula Festival was a success before it began, 
with our St. Johnôs ohana pulling together for months, to the glory 
of God, to make the weekendôs events a blessed and heartfelt time 
for all of us and our extended Maui community. 
 On the Sunday after the event, October 6, members collected in 
the Fellowship Hall after the second service to express their ma-
halos and recap the weekendôs success stories. Monnie and Barry 
Gay, Co-Chairs of this yearôs Festival weekend, were presented 




